
Jobs Skills and Training Fair

The 6th Job skills and Training Fair was held on Friday 12th September 2008 and was extremely successful.

· 1750 people attended (1300 attended in Feb 2008) 

· 64 employers attended (66 employers attended in Feb 2008)

· 800 enquiries on training courses (820 training courses in Feb 2008)

· 180 enquiries to support agencies (150 to support agencies in Feb 2008) 

Although more people than any previous event attended the event, fewer jobs were on offer reflecting the current economic position.

In 2009 smaller ‘sector specific’ focused events will be held the first concentrating on care work.

Retail Academy

A duel celebration was held on 10th October 2008 when the latest students graduated from the Retail Academy and the project successfully completed its first year.

Carlisle, as one of twelve projects across the country has had 18% of the total students nationally completing the ‘on 2 retail’ programme.

Return to Work

(Helping Carlisle residents claiming incapacity benefit to return to the workplace)

The project is now underway and going well. 

· 64 clients are registered onto the programme

· 6 have gained employment

· 27 have received vocational trainin   

· 24 have received one to one sessions concentrating on confidence building and interview skills

Business Start up Support

The way in which business start up support is commissioned will change in April 2009. Historically, the North West Development Agency (NWDA) has commissioned this work through a large number of relatively small contracts with a wide range of agencies.  In addition to being expensive to manage, this approach has frequently resulted in the duplication of services and confusion on the part of those interested in starting a business.  There is also evidence that the quality of service provided has varied widely.

The NWDA has put the delivery of services across the North West out to open EU tender.  The programme is worth £35 million and will run for five years.  A pre - qualification process has just been completed and 27 organisations and companies have expressed an interest in delivering services in Cumbria.  These are now being quality assessed and the successful organisations will be invited to present formal tenders by December.

The NWDA will fund the programme through internal resources and European Regional Development Fund.  An allocation of funding will be made at a county level and this will (probably) be managed by a consortium of the districts and county council.  The County Council has indicated that it is prepared to act as the accountable body for this programme.  Local authorities are being invited to add to the funding pot to expand the service provided. 

From the City Council's point of view, the Business Development Officer has been actively involved in the discussions around the service that is likely to be delivered in Cumbria.

Roger Albert Clark Rally

The three day Roger Albert Clark Rally will once again be finishing in the City Centre on the afternoon of Monday, 17th November 2008.  The Mayor has agreed to flag the winning car home.  The event is for historic rally cars and starts on the 15th November in Leeds.  The competitors and their service screws, spectators and media will be staying in Carlisle for two nights.  The County Council is organising some local pre event publicity featuring a local entrant.  

Councillor Mrs M Bowman

Economic Development & Enterprise Portfolio Holder
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